
HyD receives MTRCL’s incident report
on construction of reinforced concrete
wall at To Kwa Wan Station of Shatin
to Central Link

     Regarding the incident in which a reinforced concrete wall adjacent to
staircases at the To Kwa Wan Station platform under the Shatin to Central
Link project was not constructed in accordance with the construction
drawings, the Highways Department (HyD) requested the MTR Corporation Limited
(MTRCL) on June 11 to submit an incident report with a detailed explanation
of the cause of the incident and the rectification plan no later than June
18. The HyD received the report from the MTRCL this morning (June 19), and
noted that the MTRCL subsequently made public the report. The department
is deeply concerned about the supervision problems revealed in the report.
The HyD is scrutinising the details in the MTRCL's report and will request
the MTRCL to clarify and provide further information as necessary.
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